
 
 
 
Port of Friday Harbor: Request to Submit Qualifications for Marina Engineering Projects 
 
The Port of Friday Harbor is hereby advertising in accordance with all local and Washington 
State Laws (RCW 39.80.030) for the selection of a Professional Engineer(s) to design and 
engineer marina and waterfront improvements including but not limited to docks, piers, 
bulkheads, ramps, utility systems, stormwater management structures, geotechnical services, 
parking lots, buildings, and parks. Other work may include waterfront planning, surveying, 
public works bidding, project supervision and inspections. 
 
This is an invitation to submit a letter of interest and qualifications to prepare design drawings, 
specifications, construction contract documents, advertising for contractors and to conduct 
construction project supervision and testing in accordance with current Washington State Laws 
related to Public Works. 
 
This is not a request for proposal but a general request to receive an indication of interest and 
qualifications to conduct the work. Once the on-call contract has been awarded, the Port will 
issue a request for proposal for each task order which will define the work being requested. 
Before the Consultant may begin work, a fee proposal and schedule must be submitted to and 
approved by the Port. Each approved task order will outline a defined scope, deliverables, 
schedule, and proposal amount. 
 
Qualifications to be considered include expertise in engineering design, project supervision, 
experience in the design of marina and waterfront facilities, the ability to offer engineering 
services for projects ranging in cost from $25,000 to $4,000,000, familiarity with construction 
conditions, requirements and permits within the State of Washington, and limitations imposed 
on construction projects in island communities. Please provide references to projects similar to 
those described. 
 
Replies to this notice must be received by the Port of Friday Harbor P.O. Box 889, Friday Harbor, 
WA 98250, by 5:00 pm November 21, 2022. Email contactus@portfridayharbor.org for more 
information. 


